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March 8, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am

Board Member(s) present: Daniel Wilson, DO, Chair (participation by phone) ; John
Peterson, DO; Mimi Kevan, Public Member, Secretary (participation by phone); Scott
Perrapato, DO (participation by phone), and John Welch, Esqg., Public Member, Vice-
Chair (participation by phone)

OPR personnel present: Gabriel Gilman, General Counsel

Mr. Welch made a motion to approve the September 14, 2017 minutes as presented.
Ms. Kevan seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Mr. Gilman reviewed the proposed bill S. 253, Interstate Medical Licensure Compact,
with the Board members. Mr. Welch made a motion to support the adoption of compact
licensure and have Mr. Gilman act as representative with the legislative committees. Dr.
Peterson seconded the motion. Motion passed.

The Board discussed the upcoming FSMB meeting to be held April 26-28, 2018 in
Charlotte, NC. The Board agreed that Ms. Kevan would be the voting delegate for the
Board. Mr. Gilman also plans on attending the FSMB conference. Mr. Gilman will
prepare a letter for Dr. Wilson to sign and return naming the delegates for Vermont.

Mr. Welch made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:25 am. Ms. Kevan seconded
the motion. Motion passed.



